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August 25, 2016


RADNOR TOWNSHIP

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

MINUTES

The August meeting of the Radnor Township Environmental Advisory Council (EAC) was called to order by Josh Hilbert at 6:00 P.M. on August 25, 2015 at the Radnor Township Municipal Building, Radnorshire Room, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, Pennsylvania.

Those present were: 

Sloan Walker, Vice Chairperson
Beth Bernabeo

Sally Mattison
Matthew Holtman
Daniel Meier

Skip Kunda, Planning Commission Representative

Those not present were:
Andrew Kalan

Josh Hilbert, Chairperson
CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mr. Walker called the group to order. 
REVIEW/APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes from the May 26, 2015 meeting were approved.

PUBLIC COMMENT ON EARLE DAM
A Newtown Square resident, Nadine Hensley, provided background on the proposed sale of a lake in Newtown Township by Greene Country Village, a condominium association. There is an old earthen dam that needs significant maintenance. The dam is in both Newtown and Radnor Townships. The property owner does not have the funds to repair the dam and is considering selling it to a developer. The residents would prefer for the lake to be redeveloped as green space. Development of the property would raise a number of potential environmental issues- potentially including in Radnor Township, including risks to wildlife, sediment, and water management issues. The lake is adjacent to a large forested area; it might provide a good space connecting Newtown and Radnor. Laura Luker from the Radnor Conservancy was also in attendance. EAC will reach out to the Stormwater committee to inform them of the discussion that’s happening.
DEP GRANT PROCESS 
The Township Manager has given approval for the Township to pursue a grant opportunity for education from the Department of Environmental Protection. It has been suggested that the EAC and Green Team take the lead on a Township environmental education initiative. We agreed to brainstorm and circulate ideas to the group. The maximum grant amount is in the $3000 range. Ms. Mattison mentioned the Rain Check program. Mr. Walker mentioned propane vehicle training. Ms. Bernabeo suggested reaching out to the schools to get children involved in some of these topics.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

From the PEC/William Penn Foundation- Norristown Paddle kayak event to be held on 8/27 10:30-2 PM. Led by Take it Outdoors Adventure3s.
WORKGROUP REPORTS AND DISCUSSION
Radnor Green Team
No update.
Sustainable Parks workgroup
No update.

COMMUNITY ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION/AWARENESS
Mr. Hilbert announced that the Green Committee at WES is losing its chairperson because her kids graduated. So they should go to the PTO website if they’re interested in serving. There is a new chairperson- Betsy Michau- who has taken on the position.
LIAISON REPORTS
Mr. Kunda mentioned that Commissioner Curley re-wrote the ordinance affecting the Biomed development. As part of that process, the EAC recommended an increase in the riparian buffer to 50 feet from 35.
Montparnasse, 800 Goshen Road. A developer wants to build 300 houses. The Township opposes it. It would require cutting down 150 trees, a third of which are heritage. It was approved by Shade Tree under the recommendation that the developer provide trees for local parks: 3-1/2 to 4” caliper for Clem Macrone park. The planning commission still needs to look at it, and has said that they will actively resist the development. It will likely go to court.
OLD BUSINESS

Ms. Mattison reached out to the Biophilic Cities program and has not received any response.
New Business

There was no new business.
Public COMMENT

There was no public comment.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, on a motion made and seconded, the meeting of the

Environmental Advisory Council was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Matthew Holtman
